



Faculty Senate Meeting 

Minutes 

February 6, 2012
Please email corrections to Faculty.Senate@nau.edu  

I. Call to order/ Acceptance of Agenda: 



                   
    

   Allen Reich
Faculty Senate President Allen Reich called the meeting of the NAU Faculty Senate (FS) to order in the Havasupai A&B Rooms of the Student Union at 3:01pm.

Members Present:  Sara Aleman, TS Amer, Shadow Armfield, Allen Atkins, Charlie Balch (appeared telephonically and via Skype), Allen Woodman for Nancy Barron, Jonathan Bergeron, Laura Blank (appeared telephonically), Natalie Cawood, Michael Costelloe, Joyce DeVoss (appeared telephonically), Chris Downum, Kate Ellis, Pam Foti, Bill Grabe, Liz Grobsmith*, Ro Haddon, John Haeger*, Susan Harris, Richard Hofstetter, Ryan Holder, Lenka Hospodka, Gae Johnson, Astrid Klocke, Ellen Larson, Rich Lei, Rich McNeil, Larry Mohrweis, Ishmael Munene, Pin Ng, Ricardo Pereira, Pat Peterson, Allen Reich, Jon Reyhner, Erik Schiefer, Claire Schonaerts (appeared telephonically), Karen Sealander, Cathy Small, George Speer, Julie Swann, Kathleen Timbers, Walter Vannette, David Williams, and Gerald Wood.  
Members Absent:  Heidi Fogelberg, Kathleen Ganley, Phillip Mlsna, Roderic Parnell, Veronica Perez Rodriguez, Lori, Poloni-Staudinger, Linda Robyn, Nicholas Ross, Edward Smaglik,  Rick Stamer, and Ric Wiggall.  (*indicates ex officio members) 
Others present: David Bousquet, David Camacho, Bruce Fox, Dan Kain, Lela Montfort, Karen Pugliesi, Mikhael Star, and Blase Scarnati. 
Faculty Senate President, Allen Reich presented the agenda for approval.  The agenda was approved with a change to accommodate President Haeger’s schedule.  
II. Approval of Minutes  


        


      

      Allen Reich/Action Item  
Allen presented the minutes of the January 9th FS meeting for approval.  It was noted that there was an error in printing on the 2nd page and the minutes were tabled for approval.   
III. Faculty Senate President’s Report
       




    
                Allen Reich
 
Allen reported on the following items: 
· The issue of guns on campus is before the legislature.  The Arizona Faculties Council and the presidents of the universities are preparing statements at the February ABOR meeting.  Allen cautioned senators not to use the university e-mail system if they choose to correspond with legislators on this matter. 

· The Faculty Awards and Promotions Event is scheduled for April 11, 2012 at the High Country Conference Center (HCCC). 

· Three new Regents Professors have been selected and recommended to the Academic Affairs Committee for acceptance.

· NAU Attorney Michelle Parker is preparing a letter for faculty and staff explaining our responsibilities regarding the reporting of potential crimes.

· Data 180 is scheduled to being Fall 2012.  Currently training sessions are underway across campus.

· International Week will take place the week of April 16th.  Allen encouraged everyone to partake of some of the activities planned for the week.
· The Senate website now contains a link to each of the Senate’s key university committees.  

· Laurie Dickson, Director of Learning Design & Assessment is assessing competence in capstone courses. 

· The Faculty Senate Executive Committee (FSEC) will hold a retreat February 27th to assess goals and operational effectiveness.  The FSEC will also plan a similar workshop for the full senate sometime in March.  
·  Allen shared a list of those topics the Senate is currently working on. 

· Allen reported that bus ridership has increased this year from 25,000 to 40,000 riders. 
· Two of the topics discussed at the Campus Leadership Retreat were salary competitiveness and student success.

· Senate Committees and Councils 

· Allen explained that the Senate Quick-notes are currently being distributed among all faculty.  He added that each FS meeting agenda will include time of reports from the various Senate Committees and Councils.

· Allen stated that dues are coming in but we need to remind faculty of this.
· The Senate office will move from the Blome to Cline Library room 235 this Wednesday.  
IV. Election of Parliamentarian



          

          Walter Vannette/Action Item
Gae Johnson was elected Parliamentarian to replace Laura Sujo-Montes who accepted the position of Chair of the Educational Specialties Department in the COE. We wish Laura the best of luck and thank her for her exceptional service in the Faculty Senate. 
V. FS Committee/Council Reports/Attendance Policy

                           

   Action Item
Council on Learning

Astrid Klocke, Co-chair of the FS Council on Learning(COL) announced that she will Chair the COL for the remainder of the  year and will report monthly on any updates.  Ro Haddon will present the COL’s proposed attendance policy today for senate consideration.  Ro Haddon Co-Chair of the COL presented the Fisrt Year Attendance Policy endorsed by the FS COL for consideration by the Senate.  Prior to consideration she gave a brief background of the reasons for such a policy and the work that went into the policy to date.  A motion was made to approve the Attendance Policy as presented with a few word changes to the document as discussed today.  Discussion followed.  A call for the vote was made.  The motion passed with one nay.   
Rights and Responsibilities Council

Gae Johnson, member of the FS Rights and Responsibilities Council(R&RC) stated that the face of the faculty has changed given the decrease in tenure faulty lines due to changes brought about by natural attrition and early retirement incentives.  The reality is we have had to do more with less.  The R&R has been charged with looking into this and track the status.  The council has met with members from the Provost’s office and looked at how best to address the challenges university wide given the many different needs within the colleges and departments.  They will continue their work and report back to the Senate as they progress. 
VI. University College 
(taken out of order)  



     

      Allen Reich/Action Item
Allen next addressed the University College proposal discussed last month.  Allen called for any feedback, questions, or concerns.  After comments and feedback were given a motion was made to endorse the University College Concept.  The motion was seconded.  A brief discussion followed after which the vote was taken.  The Motion passed unanimously.  
VII. Liberal Studies Committee 



           

           

         Blase Scarnati
Chair of the Liberal Studies Committee (LSC), Blase Scarnati introduced himself and noted that the LSC has three senators serving on it: Sara Aleman, Ro Haddon, and Julie Swann.  He gave a quick review of what the LSC does as well as the plan for broader campus conversation.  He distributed a statement of the LSC mission and goals as well as the liberal studies program overview.  He also shared the dates for the on-going campus conversations which are: February 22nd, March 8th and 22nd, April 11th and 25th.  He added that the committee will keep the faculty and senate informed as they move forward.  He then invited Bruce Fox, a member of the LSC, to join him.  Bruce outlined the next steps they will take and entertained questions.  
VIII. Grade Performance Status (GPS) 





 

 Mikhael Star
Mikhael Star began by presenting on overview of the GPS system.  She explained the various uses of the system and how to navigate the program.  The program is quick and easy to use and the success has been substantial.  She shared material outlining the success of the program to date.  The immediate goal is to increase the number of instructors using GPS with a long term goal of making GPS part of the formative assessment instructional culture at NAU.  For more information you can go to: http://www4.nau.edu/ua/GPS/Faculty/ GPS Retention Report   She then entertained questions.  She closed by asking for Senate endorsement.  Allen added that he will add this item to the next agenda for action.  This will allow time for the information to be disseminated to all faculty before the senate moves on this.  
IX. Report from the President
(taken out of order)



      

      President Haeger
President Haeger stated that he spent four days last week testifying before the State Appropriations Committees of both the House and the Senate.  This was the first time the legislature has asked to speak with the University Presidents in a few years.  He reported that money is available as a result of a surplus in sales tax revenues.  The legislature is expected to debate how much of the surplus they wish to spend and how much to save for FY14 when the one percent sales tax goes away.  Once this decision is made, it will determine what level of funding the universities can expect from the state.  He noted that the Governor’s budget based allocations to the universities on performance funding.  The budget specifically targeted student success initiatives such as the university college, the math emporium both were in the budget submitted by NAU.  It is unclear whether the budget will be upheld by the legislature but if it is upheld, we would see a return of approximately 6-7 million dollars of the 60 million dollars we have lost.  

 President Haeger also discussed the proposed gun bill with many legislators last week.  From what he can tell it looks like the bill will pass.  A veto by the Governor may be the only means of stopping the bill which is not expected. 

X. Report from the Provost




 
               

  Provost Grobsmith
Provost Grobsmith discussed the following areas:

· The Cornel West lecture, entitled “Education as a Human Right” was a wonderful success.  The lecture was sponsored by several groups including the College of Education and the Center for International Education.  She encouraged everyone to send her any ideas they may have for future speakers. 

· ABOR meets February 16th and 17th.  NAU has no major items scheduled for discussion in February.  In March NAU will present material to ABOR’s Academic Affairs Committee for review and subsequent recommendations to ABOR for consideration at the April ABOR meeting.  The report she is working on includes: the annual textbook report, the academic strategic plan, and the Regents Professor recommendations.   

· The College of Education Dean Search is progressing.  The committee is currently working on setting up “Skype” interviews.

· International week will be held April 16th to the 20th.  

· The 3rd through 5th year retention of faculty has been completed and letters went out today.  

XI. Old Business/New Business Items/Announcements    

    

  

  Allen Reich
Rich Lei stated that HR sent a letter to all regarding an audit of the paperwork for dependent insurance coverage.  

Allen noted that our legislative lobbyist, Christy Farley has asked the senate to reaffirm our stance against guns.  He then called for a motion.  A motion was made to re-endorse last year’s stance against guns on campus.  The motion was seconded.  The vote passed with one nay.  
XII. Adjourn 




     


      

   

  Allen Reich
There being no further business or announcements, a motion was made and seconded to adjourn.  The motion passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 5:00 PM.  
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